
August 2012 Club Meeting
          PLACE:   Silliman Community Activity Center

                        6800 Mowry Avenue, Newark CA 94560
        510- 742-4400
                     DATE: Wednesday, August 22nd (Note day and date)
                  TIME: 6:30 pm  

                             PROGRAM : Chile (The Country)

Upcoming Events
Wed.  Aug. 15     Fly Tying Night  7:00 PM,  Fremont Activity Center, 3375 Country Dr., Fremont
Wed.  Aug. 15     Veterans First Fly Fishing - VA Hospital, Livermore, 10:00 AM to 12:00 PM

Thur.  Aug. 16    Veterans First Fly Fishing - VA Hospital, San Jose, 10:30 AM to 12:00 PM
Fri.     Aug. 17    Veterans First Fly Fishing - VA Hospital, Menlo Park, 10:30 AM to 12:00 PM

Wed.  Aug. 22    Club Meeting  - Silliman Community Activity Center, 6:30 PM
Sat.    Aug. 25    Club Picnic -      Chateau Liberte

Wed.  Sept. 5      Veterans First Fly Fishing - VA Hospital, Livermore, 10:00 AM to 11:30 AM
Wed.  Sept. 5      BOARD MEETING  7:00pm Fremont Activity Center, 3375 Country Dr. Fremont

Sat.    Sept. 8      CLUB BREAKFAST:  At the Denny’s in Hayward on Whipple - 9:00 AM

Fri.   Sept. 14     Veterans First Fly Fishing - VA Hospital, Menlo Park, 10:30 AM to 12:00 PM

Wed.  Sept. 19     Veterans First Fly Fishing - VA Hospital, Livermore, 10:00 AM to 11:30 AM

Wed.  Sept. 19     Fly Tying Night  7:00 PM,  Fremont Activity Center, 3375 Country Dr., Fremont

Thur.  Sept. 20    Veterans First Fly Fishing - VA Hospital, San Jose, 10:30 AM to 11:30 AM

Wed.   Sept. 26   Club Meeting  - Silliman Community Activity Center, 6:30 PM

Fri.     Sept. 28    Veterans First Fly Fishing - VA Hospital, Menlo Park, 10:30 AM to 12:00 PM
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Mainstream is the monthly newsletter of the Mission Peak Fly Anglers’,
P.O. Box. 7263, Fremont, California. 94537

2012 OFFICERS
President Dean Lewis  Board Member    Ron Smith 1/2014 
Vice President Ed Huff  Board Member    Frank Rodriguez 1/2014 
Secretary Ron McGlaughlin  Board Member    Stephen Culp 2/2014  
Treasurer Bill Peakes  Board Member  Bruce Butler                                2/2014   

Past President Wayne Culp  Past President Wayne Culp  Past President Wayne Culp  
ChairpersonsChairpersons

Annual Dinner Craig Gittings   Conservation Open  Conservation Open

Distribution Ray Gauthier  Editor Ray Gauthier                        
FFF Rep. Gene Kaczmarek  Gene Kaczmarek  Fish-Outs Jeff Lorelli  
Fly Casting Open  Fly Tying Mitch Matsumoto  

 Open  Boy Scouts Jeff Lorelli  
Fund Raising Stephen Culp  Graphic Design Ed Huff  

Video/Archivist   Ray Gauthier   Hospitality Kay Heyes  
Library Dave Heyes  Picnic  Open  
Programs Craig Gittings  Raffle Chairman Dave Heyes  
Video Library Kris DeCossio Trout Bum Award   Ken Brunskill  
Web Master Ray Gauthier  Fukumoto Award  Mitch Matsumoto  
Trout in the 
classroom Ed Huff  Fly Fishing Volunteers   Ken Brunskill  

MPFA Web Site         http://www.missionpeakflyanglers.org/index.shtml

Opinions expressed in articles appearing in Mainstream are those of the writer / author, and do not 
necessarily represent the opinions or view of Mission Peak Fly Angler’s or its official representatives. 
Permission is granted for parts of this newsletter to be reproduced. Credit should be given to the authors and 
Mission Peak Fly Anglers.

E-mail address list 
The club is compiling an e-mail address list for the use of club members. If you want your address included or 
wish to have a copy of the list, send an e-mail to Craig Gittings.

Notice
Members

The Newsletter will be coming out on the 15th of each month. Send your articles or information to the 
editor by the 12th of each month to Ray Gauthier.
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President’s Message

I hope all of you have managed to get in some fishing this past month.   I went with Bill Peakes up to 
Clark’s Fork for several days.   The weather was nice and we had a nice time boulder hopping and 
weaving our way past the various log jams on the river.   

Fishing was slow, but we did manage to catch several nice size fish and many of the smaller variety.  
We both used light weight bamboo rods and had a blast catching fish with the rods.   I used a 7.5’ rod 
that I had rebuilt many months ago and a line that is supposed to be for the smaller guides on bamboo 
rods (Cortland Sylk).  It was a perfect match.

For any of you that came to casting night, this is the rod I used.   I had taken a couple more rods to 
Clark’s Fork, but liked this rod so much; I didn’t fish any of the others.   Hopefully we can find some 
dates this fall and winter to have that bamboo rod building class that I mentioned several months ago.

On another topic, I sincerely hope most of you can make the BBQ this year.   It should be a lot of fun 
and will be at a unique spot.   Sure the travel distance is greater than going to Niles, but we will not 
have the peewee football group to complete with for space.  Also, this meeting this month should be 
very interesting with Craig Gitting presenting a trip to Chile and the fishing experience, for some, of a 
lifetime.

Dean Lewis  
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Annual Trout Bum Award

Starts Jan 1, 2012
Awarded by MPFA Board of Directors at December board meeting

Requirements: 

AMPLIFICATION Candidates 

must:

Have fished 10 or more waters during the calendar year (no private pay to play waters) This means that the 
general public have unrestricted access at all times, without any special fees to the waters fished

.Waters may be tributaries of any river or lakes domestic or international  Meaning any named stream, river, 
or
section of river (As in Upper Sacramento R. or Lower Sacramento R. - would be two waters) in any country.

Used fly fishing tackle only Simply that!

Have fished for trout (This is a Trout Bum Award) Simply that!
The award generally will go to the person who fly fished for trout in the most public waters

Have reported to the club and shown photos to the club at a regular meeting
Reporting means informing the membership-simple as that - Does not mean that the person must give a slide show 
presentation, just tell the club where you fished, how you did, what you used - show some pictures.
The purpose of the award is to encourage members to explore, fish as many new waters as they can, tell the 
membership about the experience there-fore encouraging others to do likewise.

Veterans First Fly Fishing ............  Attention Mission Peak Members Veterans First Fly Fishing 

Who would like to join us and be part of helping our veterans through this worthwhile program?

What you might ask is involved? It can be as little as a group of us going out to Livermore and and/or 
Menlo Park once a month to teach fly casting and fly tying to our wounded veterans. It could go as far 
as accompanying a group of veterans on a fishing trip to be their 'gillie' and personal assistant on that 
trip.
I have made the initial contact at Livermore VA Nursing unit and there seems to be an interest, but I 
cannot do it alone.

I'd bet we can get funding help from the FFF, NCCFFF, the Elks Lodge, Kiwanis, VFW, and other service 
organizations, all we need to do is give a little of our own time to those who have given so much for 
us. If interested please contact me, Thanks.                   Ken Brunskill   
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BUDDING FLY FISHING WRITERS
Here is your chance to gain some experience writing about  your fabulous fly fishing trips to places near and far. The 
club newsletter is seriously lacking in members written and photographic accounts of our fishouts. Of course you may 
not  think a trip to Putah Creek is worthy of such notoriety, but  remember, many members have never been there and 
would welcome a description of how your fishout went.   And, as for a trip to Alaska or Baja, a story of your adventure 
would be most appreciated. Send articles to the editor.

NOTE FROM TREASURER, BILL PEAKES – Mission Peak Fly Angler’s patches and pins are available from Bill at  
a nominal price. New members should have received either a pin or a patch when they joined; if not, call Bill 
Peakes. 

**********    NOTICE    *********

August 25th, 2012 Club Picnic at Chateau Liberte
                                         22700	
  Old	
  Santa	
  Cruz	
  Highway,	
  Los	
  Gatos	
  CA	
  95033

• Take	
  Highway	
  880	
  South	
  –	
  Turns	
  into	
  Highway	
  17
• Take	
  the	
  Summit	
  Road	
  Exit	
  at	
  the	
  top	
  of	
  the	
  pass
• Turn	
  right	
  over	
  the	
  bridge
• Turn	
  leM	
  onto	
  Summit	
  Road	
  –	
  Drive	
  approximately	
  1	
  mile
• Turn	
  leM	
  onto	
  Old	
  Santa	
  Cruz	
  Highway	
  –	
  Drive	
  approximately	
  300	
  yards
• Look	
  for	
  the	
  driveway	
  on	
  the	
  right	
  side	
  of	
  the	
  road	
  with	
  a	
  white	
  mail	
  box	
  and	
  turn	
  

right	
  onto	
  the	
  property	
  and	
  drive	
  through	
  the	
  gate.	
  Follow	
  the	
  road	
  about	
  ¼	
  miles	
  
unRl	
  you	
  see	
  signs	
  direcRng	
  you	
  to	
  the	
  parking	
  area.	
  

Don’t	
  forget	
  to	
  bring…………………
• Good	
  walking	
  shoes	
  and	
  walking	
  s6ck.	
  Trails	
  are	
  easy	
  to	
  moderate	
  or	
  you	
  can	
  walk	
  

the	
  paved	
  road	
  that	
  loops	
  around	
  the	
  property.	
  If	
  you	
  want	
  to	
  hike	
  a	
  trail	
  please	
  take	
  
a	
  buddy	
  along	
  with	
  you.	
  All	
  of	
  the	
  trails	
  lead	
  back	
  to	
  the	
  main	
  road	
  on	
  the	
  property.

• Fly	
  Rod	
  for	
  Bass	
  Fishing.	
  (barbless	
  flies	
  only)	
  If	
  you	
  catch	
  a	
  koi	
  please	
  return	
  it	
  back	
  to	
  
the	
  water.	
  If	
  you	
  catch	
  a	
  bass	
  please	
  take	
  it	
  home	
  or	
  put	
  it	
  in	
  the	
  cooler	
  with	
  water	
  
located	
  by	
  the	
  boat	
  dock.	
  There	
  are	
  some	
  algae	
  blooms	
  in	
  the	
  pond	
  so	
  bring	
  flies	
  with	
  
weed	
  guards.

• Bring	
  your	
  Cameras.	
  There	
  are	
  many	
  varieRes	
  of	
  criXers	
  up	
  here,	
  beauRful	
  redwoods	
  
and	
  plant	
  life	
  to	
  photograph.	
  

• Bring	
  a	
  chair.	
  There	
  will	
  be	
  picnic	
  benches	
  for	
  the	
  BBQ	
  but	
  bring	
  a	
  chair	
  if	
  you	
  are	
  
interested	
  in	
  lounging	
  by	
  the	
  pond.	
  The	
  picnic	
  area	
  will	
  be	
  nice	
  and	
  cool	
  and	
  shady.

• Please	
  arrange	
  car	
  pools.	
  There	
  is	
  parking	
  available	
  on	
  the	
  property	
  but	
  let’s	
  try	
  to	
  
carpool	
  as	
  many	
  folks	
  up	
  as	
  we	
  can.          by Dean Lewis
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MISSION PEAK FLY ANGLERS BOARD MEETING August 1, 2012

 President, Dean Lewis brought the meeting to order at 7:08 P.M.  Present were;    Treasurer, Bill Peakes, 
Secretary, Ron McGlaughlin, Board Members:  , Stephen Culp, Frank Rodriguez, Bruce  Butler, and Past 
President, Wayne Culp. 

 OLD  BUSINESS

• Approved minutes for:  BOD minutes for July 17, 2012.  Moved by Stephen Culp and
Seconded by Wayne Culp.  Passed.

• Date for Club Picnic set for August 25, 2012 .  Send out E-mail and count responses to determine 
how many will attend.

• Dean Lewis discussed $ for Barbeques and how to budget.

. NEW BUSINESS 
 .
• Treasurer’s Report:     Healthy balance. 

• Board discussed need to settle on a place for the annual dinner.
1. Stephen suggested: The Elk’s Club, with caterer.  $750 plus food.
2. Bruce suggested: His church recreation center – will look into cost.
3. Bill Peakes suggested: Dino’s in Castro Valley.
4. Dean suggested: Chinese Buffet.
5. Stephen also suggested Sinodino’s in Newark.  Several members were to go to dinner to check it 

out.
Board of Directors  discussed alternatives.

• Dean Lewis brought up the need for a policy on how to handle the approval and oversight for Club 
donations, budgets, and alternative donations.

•  Stephen reported on the agreement he has made with the FFF regarding the sharing of sale proceeds 
from fishing equipment we have in inventory.

• Bill  Peakes asked the Board of Directors to decide on what the fee should be for the Club
Picnic. Board set the fee at $5.00

 Board Member Items:.
  None.. 

•Frank moved, Stephen  2nded and it was passed to adjourn the Board of Directors meeting at 8:02 P.M.
                      
Submitted by,   
Ronald McGlaughlin,
Secretary.
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          Conservation News
     August 2012
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Fly of the Month                     
                                            

At the July 2012 Fly Tying Night, Jeff Lorelli demonstrated tying the Skinny Humpy Fly. 

                                                   Skinny Humpy Fly Video 
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Monthly Programs

Dated Speaker Program Title

Aug. 22nd Craig Gittings Chile (The Country)

Sept. 26th Dennis Lee American River, Steelhead Trout

 ! ! ! ! ! ! August Program 

      Craig Gittings will be presenting at the next meeting on his trip to Chile with Dean, August, 
Frank and Al Smatsky.

                                                

by Ron Smith
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Outstanding Videos

THE JOHN FUKUMOTO FLY TYING AWARD
The criteria:

•  Only current members of Mission Peak Fly Anglers are eligible.
• The fly must be presented and tied at a monthly fly tying session.
• Special consideration will be given to original patterns and unique 

variations of a standard pattern.
• The award cannot be won by an individual in consecutive years.
• Selection of each year’s winner will be made by the current Fly 

Tying Chairman and two club members of his choosing.

**** Video Library*****
MPFA Maintains a 200+ library for the benefit of its members and we need the help of every member to keep it 
available to the entire membership.
We ask that you check out a video (Honor System) and return it within 2-3 months.  After the 2nd month, the librarian 
will send the borrower an e-mail or note reminding them that there is a video(s) checked out in their name.
After the 3rd month, the librarian and/or the secretary will send a note asking for the video or $40 to cover the purchase 
of it’s replacement.  Thanks.

Your Video Librarian,
Kris DeCossio
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MISSION PEAK FLY ANGLERS
2012 FISHOUT LIST

DATE LOCATION TYPE OF FISH FISHMASTER COMMENTS

Sept  8-9 Clark’s Fork Trout Bill Peaks 
 

Campout and Potluck BBQ

Sept Central Sierra Stillwater 
Scramble

Trout Ken Brunskill
 

Sept Feather River Salmon 

Sept/Oct Davis Lake Trout Mitch Matsumoto
 

Sept/Oct Lake Almanor area Trout, Bass Ed Huff
 

Sept/Oct Alpine Lake Trout Dean Lewis
 

Oct 13-14 Eastern Sierra Trout Jeff Lorelli
 

Meadowcliff Lodge
 530-495-2255
http://meadowcliff.com/

Oct American River Salmon
Nov Trinity River Steelhead
Dec

The above fishout calendar is tentative and subject to change.  Always contact the fishmaster the week of the fishout to be 
notified of changes due to weather and unforeseen circumstances.  Also check the newsletter for detailed information on 
fishing tackle, flies, directions and accommodations, as recommended by the fishmaster.

Note that only the fishouts shown in BOLD on this calendar are actually confirmed at this time; all others are tentative.

The actual dates of wintertime fishouts are highly dependent upon the weather conditions and will be confirmed by the 
fishmaster the week of the fishout.

Your  ideas for fishout locations are always welcomed by the club.  Phone Jeff Lorelli  to volunteer as a fishmaster.  The 
qualifications for a fishmaster are that you have a place in mind, know how to get there, and would welcome some fishing 
companions.  That is it, so sign up now.
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Photos taken at the July Fly Tying Night 

                          2nd fly tied by Jeff Lorelli was  the Zug-Bopp Wet Fly

        Zug-Bopp Fly Video              
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